
Press release: Border Force helps
holiday makers avoid summer nightmare

Young British nationals travelling to Majorca will receive tips on how to
avoid exploitation as part of an annual Border Force operation designed to
safeguard holiday makers.

Border Force officers will be distributing leaflets and speaking to
passengers at ports across the UK about the risks involved in unofficial
public relations (PR) work – those employed to attract people into bars and
clubs in the Spanish tourist hotspot.

Research commissioned by the Foreign and Commonwealth Office found that 80%
of British people imprisoned in Majorca in 2018 were former PR reps.

Immigration Minister Caroline Nokes said:

Travelling abroad for a summer in the sun can seem like a dream
come true, but it can quickly turn into a nightmare for young
people subject to exploitation by unscrupulous employers.

It’s important to raise awareness of these risks and I hope it will
ensure a safe and happy trip for young British holiday makers.

The operation will run at ports across the UK from 16-30 June. Activity has
already concluded at Scottish ports to coincide with different school term
dates.

The FCO-commissioned research found that unofficial PR workers are often
employed without official contracts, forced to work long hours for low wages,
and not provided with suitable accommodation.

This can lead to them falling into debt and being drawn into illegal
activities, such as selling drugs.

Lloyd Milen, Consul General Barcelona and Balearic Islands, said:

This is the second year of this operation. Last year, the campaign
helped to reduce the number of illegal PR workers becoming consular
cases.

Majorca continues to be a hugely popular destination for young
people, not least because of its fabulous beaches and well-known
nightlife. But we also want them to be aware of the risks of
working illegally and to know what to do if they have problems.

Key advice to young people considering a PR role is to:
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insist on a contract setting out terms and conditions. Under Spanish law
if you are working without a contract, you are working illegally
keep your passport. Don’t accept offers from others to keep it safe
ask to see accommodation before accepting it as part of a job package

Anyone who is overseas and has their passport taken should first report it to
the police. British nationals should then contact the local British Consulate
for help and advice to get a replacement. In Spain the contact details are
0034 933 666 200 or info.consulate@fco.gov.uk.

The Border Force operation is supported by modern slavery charity Unseen, who
operate the Modern Slavery Helpline. Anyone feeling vulnerable about their
work or finances can contact the Modern Slavery Helpline, in confidence, on
08000 121 700.

The operation is just one part of the work Border Force carries out to
address modern slavery and trafficking. All front-line Border Force officers
are trained to identify signs of modern slavery and make the necessary
referrals.
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